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We want to thank our friends at Cannon Memorial Hospital in Pickens for our new AED at Keowee
Toxaway State Park. Norman Rentz, President and Chief Executive Officer and Kathryn Gravely,
Director of Community Relations were part of the check presentation at the hospital. ALL 47 SC
STATE PARKS now have heart defibrillators thanks to the supporters like Cannon Memorial. The
hospital wanted to support the AED initiative because of Keowee Toxaway'’s distance from first
responders.
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